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     WEST CLANDON PARISH COUNCIL

          Chairman:  
Terence Patrick, Stoney Royd, Woodstock, West Clandon Surrey GU4 7UJ


Tel.   01483 222 534 
           Clerk: 
Paul Edwards, Amberleaf, Clandon Road, West Clandon, GU4 7TL
                                clerk@westclandon.org.uk

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING - ANNEXES A, B & C
Wednesday, February 11th 2023 at 8pm

Meeting will take place at West Clandon Village Hall
__________________________________________________________________________
Annex A: Correspondence of note
Correspondence Sent: (does not include emails sent to Parish Councillors on specific matters)

	1
	Surrey Highways
	24th January 2022
	The Clerk logged a highways fault about the significant road congestion following temporary traffic lights being installed at the A247/A3 sliproads junction. Surrey Highways responded to say that they will man the traffic lights to improve the traffic flow. Bob Hughes also sent an email to Surrey Highways on 25th with a similar concern and Surrey Highways agreed to seek improvements.


Correspondence Received: 
	1
	Bob Hughes/GBC Parking team
	11th January 2023
	Forwarding on of the latest proposal from GBC/SCC on traffic restrictions in The Street either side of the village school. Subsequent email exchange between BH and GBC Parking team indicating that the proposal means no physical changes in this location; the only change would be a legal one making the existing Keep Clear markings enforceable, meaning officers could issue penalty notices to any vehicle not observing the markings during the time they operate. 

	2
	Soe Hein, Surrey Highways/BH
	12th January 2023
	Notification that some vegetation has been cut back on railway land to improve traffic visibility over the bridge by the A247/Station Approach junction. Also, he notes that any changes to the junction would be costly and it would be a major scheme as the scheme will involve changes to bridge deck, moving utilities cabinets. The Clerk responded, querying whether such a scheme is still on the Guildford Borough list of proposed road projects for 2023/24. SH further responded that, after a restructure, there are now no running lists for the boroughs in Surrey, but country councillors can put forward a scheme to consider for the 2024/25 financial year. BH also responded, noting that this was not in line with what had been discussed in Surrey Highways over the past year and requested a meeting with them to understand the situation.

	3
	Resident of The Spinney, Ripley Lane, Ripley parish
	13th January 2023
	Email questioning why West Clandon Parish Council have not provided any objections to the proposals for an expansion of Send Prison. The Clerk has responded that the planning application has only just been submitted and that we will indeed be reviewing it and discussing it at our February meeting.

	4
	Drew Craig, West Clandon Speedwatch
	17th January 2023
	Update provided on Surrey’s expanding Speedwatch groups and activity and noting that West Clandon Speedwatch has not yet started patrols due to a malfunctioning radar system; new equipment awaited with the intention of starting patrols in the Spring.

	5
	Stacey Reynolds, Clandon School
	19th January 2023
	Notification that, following some feasibility checks, the original project that the Council agreed to provide Section 137 funds to was not viable. An alternative scheme to achieve the same purpose is now being proposed and a grant was requested to facilitate this.

	6
	Owner of Laurel Cottage, The Street
	24th January 2023
	Email to reiterate concern about the roots of 4 large conifers in the Recreation Group boundary damaging the structure of their timber playroom and fence. The owner’s landscapers suggest pruning the trees by a third or removing completely.

	7
	Interim Head of Planning Development, GBC
	26th January 2023
	Email notifying that the Planning department has a large backlog of planning applications and a severe shortage of officers. This has resulted in the planning case officers having extremely large caseloads. The weekly planning lists have not had many applications (except for Tree applications) over the last few weeks because it has not been possible to allocate applications to the remaining officers as they would become overwhelmed.  Temporary planning officers are being recruited to ease the backlog.

	8
	SALC
	26th January 2022
	Email providing local election briefing.

	9
	GBC
	27th January 2022
	Notification that applications for road restrictions for street parties for the King’s Coronation need to be submitted by 3rd April.


Annex B: Planning Items since the last Meeting
NOTE: Updated since the last Meeting are highlighted in Yellow
	
	Date Received
	Application

Number
	Address
	Description
	Outcome

	169
	25/08/2022
	22/P/01265
	Lychgate House, Shere Road, West Clandon
	Proposed two storey rear extension with two juilet balconies, two storey front extension, first floor side extension including raising of the roof and removal of existing chimney stack. Proposed additional dropped kerb.
	Refused by GBC 11/01/2023

	180
	14/11/2022
	22/P/01747
	Clandon Park, Epsom Road, West Clandon
	Variation of condition 2 of planning application 16/P/01978 approved 31/10/2016
	GBC approved 23/01/2023

	182
	06/12/2022
	22/P/02055
	Send Prison, Ripley Lane, Ripley parish
	Full Planning Application for four new open house blocks together with ancillary works including demolition and relocation of structures, new service road, extension to the car park and relocation of the existing boundary fence.
	

	183
	09/12/2022
	EN/22/00442
	Tithebanks Farm, Tithebarns Lane, West Clandon
	Alleged unauthorised development consisting of a material change of use of part of the barn to a vehicle repair business
	


Annex C: Payments Approved Since Last Meeting 

	30-Jan-23
	B/P to: Friends of W Clandon church
	S137 grant
	-1,000.00

	30-Jan-23
	B/P to: MrP & MrsCEdwards
	Reimbursement for tennis court lock
	-37.86

	30-Jan-23
	B/P to: MrP & MrsCEdwards
	Reimbursement for annual website hosting fee
	-129.46

	30-Jan-23
	B/P to: MrP & MrsCEdwards
	Reimbursement for annual website SSL certificate
	-59.99

	30-Jan-23
	B/P to: Curtis Warner
	Tennis court conifer hedges prunning
	-960

	
	
	
	

	
	
	TOTAL
	-2,187.31


